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Year 7,8 and 9 students had their Academic 
Review Day meeting with their new tutor 
this week and that has been important in 
understanding the work that they have 
achieved and what the year ahead will look 
like to them. More importantly the sessions 
hopefully reassured them, that when we 
return in September, it will be full time with 
full access to the curriculum and that they 
will continue to be supported.

Our September Covid Risk Assessment 
has been shared with staff, governors 
and trustees and we will share it with 
Parent Forum tonight. We have put in 
comprehensive measures to ensure that we 
can come back 100% full time with normal 
lessons as possible. The Risk Assessment will 
be available on our website from Friday 17th 
July but please be aware it will continue to 
evolve as the guidance changes.

A separate communications relating to the 
specific arrangements for September will 
be sent to all parents and carers on Friday 
17th July. It will outline the changes we have 
had to make to ensure we adhere, were 
practicable, to the DfE and Public Health 
England guidelines but I am confident that 
once we get through the initial few weeks 
of school, things will get back to some 
resemblance of normality.

Year teams, Progress Leaders and support 
staff are ready for September and we are 
excited to welcome our students back. We 
will need your support to ensure all the 
normal routines of behaviour, uniform, class 

Message 
from the 
Headteacher 
As the academic year of 2019/20 
draws to a close, it would be fair 
to say that it has been completely 
unprecedented and nothing any of us 
could have foreseen or planned for. 

When we received notice of our 
Ofsted Inspection in March, we were 
already having notifications from the 
DfE that lockdown would be fast 
approaching. Staff and students, as I 
have said many times before were a 
credit to themselves and our school 
and our Ofsted report highlights the 
excellent work we do, the relationships 
we look to foster through our pastoral 
care and the experiences we look to 
bring to our students. I am immensely 
proud of what we have achieved, 
together and the many comments 
on parent view, confirm what a great 
school we have.

I wanted to say a special thank you to all 
of our students, who have had to make 
adjustments to the way they have been 
working. The work that our students have 
carried out has been excellent and what I 
have been so impressed with, is the way our 
students have engaged with all the extra-
curricular challenges from all departments. A 
huge thank you to all of you!

Our plans to move from our vertical tutor 
structure to horizontal year group come at a 
time when it would have been impossible to 
maintain a mixed year tutor group under the 
current Covid19 guidelines for schools. All 
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what is practicable. 

Our plans are workable and deliverable as 
we go fully operational from Wednesday 
9th with normal lessons. If things need to 
change, then we will obviously communicate 
this with you, I will do this via the parent 
meetings we have set up in the first 2 weeks 
of term, and also via our parent newsletter 
that you receive weekly.

There will be lots of information that you will 
have been sent and I ask you to carefully 
read and digest it and ensure that your child 
is fully aware of where they need to be and 
how they will access the school.
If you have any concerns please use our 
covid19@worthinghigh.net email address 
as this continues to be monitored over 
the summer and once we return all 
communication should return to normal staff 
and the main office team. 

Finally, from myself, a moment of reflection; 
when I started in January 2017 the school 
was on a journey. What we have been able 
to do over the last 3 years is ensure we do 
not lose sight of what is important and help 
our students leave school with a great set of 
core values, academic qualifications and be 
able to be confident individuals in our ever 
changing world. 

I am so very proud of my staff and students 
and yourself as parents, in how we have all 
tried to support each other and get through 
this challenging year. I look forward to a 
summer break for all of us, ready to start the 
new academic year energised and committed 
to providing the very best education for our 
students at Worthing High School. 

Thank you for your  
continued and  
valued support. 

Stay safe and have 
a good summer 
break.

Pan Panayiotou Headteacher

work and our core values are followed, with 
wellbeing being at the heart of them.

Our class of 2020, Year 11, will collect their 
examination results on August 20th. I would 
like to acknowledge what a challenging 
year they have had. We are committed to 
ensuring that all Year 11 are able to progress 
onto the next part of their educational 
journey, be it college, apprenticeship etc. and 
have continued to provide information and 
guidance to them all during the lock-down 
period. 
I look forward to seeing them on results day 
and sharing their excitement and success at 
every level. We have postponed our prom, 
as the current guidance does not allow us to 
progress. But we will ensure that Year 11 have 
an opportunity to celebrate later in the year. 

Our new Year 6 – Year 7 transition event was 
held virtually this year and we appreciate 
it is not the way we would have liked to 
showcase our school. Year 6 have had only 
the opportunity to meet their Tutors through 
the videos we have been issuing. Hopefully 
our online delivery has provided all the 
salient points you needed answers to and 
hopefully conveyed how excited we are to 
have them join our school. We look forward 
to their first day in school on Monday 7th 
September which is just for Year 7. All other 
year groups will follow, with the whole school 
in from Tuesday 8th September.

All our year groups will have staggered start 
and departure times and specific social 
areas/lunch areas in the school. This will 
help with us try to maintain our year group 
bubbles. As with all of our extensive plans 
and risk assessments, the Trustees have to 
plan for what we can realistically do and 
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Staying Safe

Planning a safe return 
for all our students in 
September

Date Year group in school

Monday 7th September Year 7 - only in school
Year 7 - Transition Day 1

Tuesday 8th September
All year groups in school
Year 7 Transition Day 2

Years 8-11 Transition Day 

Wednesday 9th September 
and onwards

All year groups in timetabled 
lessons

The Government has asked schools 
to prepare to welcome all students 
back this autumn. While coronavirus 
(COVID-19) remains in the community, 
this means making judgments at a school 
level about how to balance and minimise 
any risks from coronavirus (COVID-19) 
with providing a full educational 
experience for all our students. 

We will publish our full Risk Assessment 
on the school website – this document 
will change over the summer months as 
guidance is revised. We will ensure our 
final version is shared with parents and 
carers before the start of term.

NO EXIT
STAYALERT !

SAVE LIVES

CONTROLTHE VIRUS

ONLY ONEPERSONIN THIS AREAAT ANYONE TIME!STAYALERT !

SAVE LIVES

CONTROLTHE VIRUS

REPROGRAPHICS DEPT.

ONEWAY
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1.	 You will have a staggered arrival and departure time 
2.	Lunch will be 10 minutes shorter
3.	Your social areas will be zoned just for your year group to use 
	 – including a break and lunch serving area staffed by our Canteen team.
4.	You will wear PE kit to school on the days you have a PE lesson.
5.	You will need to follow the one-way system in school at all times

Year group Entry time Dismissal time

7 8.25 - 8.30am 3.10 - 3.15pm

8 8.25 - 8.30am 3.10 - 3.15pm

9 8.30 - 8.35am 3.10 - 3.15pm

10 8.30 - 8.35am 3.15 - 3.20pm

11 8.35 - 8.40am 3.15 - 3.20pm

How will your school day 
change?

•	 Please bring your own sanitiser to use during the day
•	 Please bring an apron for practical subjects
•	 Remember to wash/sanitise your hands when you arrive into 		
	 school and every time you enter/leave a classroom – and before 	
	 and after eating
•	 You will only be able to use the Library on your assembly day at 	
	 break, lunch and after school until 5pm

Please read the Transition Guide issued to all parents & carers on 17th 
July 2020 which is also available on our Covid website area.

Reminders for September 
return to school
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OFSTED success
Worthing High School is celebrating following 
a highly successful Ofsted inspection. Back in 
March 2020, just before all school went into 
lockdown due to the Covid19 outbreak.

Worthing High School, part of the South 
Downs Education Trust, has been on a strong 
positive journey of school improvement since 
becoming an academy in 2012.

Pupils at Worthing High School make “good 
progress” according to the inspection report 
following Ofsted’s visit which took place on 
10th and 11th March 2020

Worthing High School is delighted to have a 
judgement of Good and to have achieved it 
within a year with very difficult and challenging 
circumstances associated with the Covid19 
outbreak is not to be underestimated. 

The Headteacher and CEO, 
Pan Panayiotou, along with 
all the staff, Governors, and 
Trustees are delighted with 
the result. 

Mr Panayiotou said “our Ofsted report clearly 
shows the progress pupils are making and the 
high quality of teaching and learning which 
we offer. We are determined to continue in 
on our journey to provide the best education 
possible for all boys and girls in the Worthing 
area which is underpinned our strong Core 
Values of Resilience, Respect, Integrity, and 
Community. The report also highlighted the 
pupils’ confidence in their learning and the 

calm and orderly environment for learning. 

The SDET Trustees are really proud of the 
work that the school have done in meeting 
the standards set out by Ofsted and 
maintaining our rating of being a Good school 
given the bar has been raised to still achieve 
this. Particularly pleasing is the recognition 
of the safe and nurturing environment 
we offer, and that our students are given 
excellent opportunities for interesting and 
exciting experiences outside of the standard 
curriculum.” - Rosanne Fleming, Chair of 
Trustees

“On behalf of the governing body I would like 
to congratulate the whole school staff who 
should be very proud of this report.” - Tony 
Cohen, Chair of Governors

Chief Executive Officer & Headteacher, 
Pan Panayiotou said “We are thrilled that 
Ofsted have recognised the impact the 
school has made and the journey it has been 
on. The report shows clearly the hard work 
and dedication by all staff and demonstrates 
the schools core values and ethos. I am really 
pleased with the report, as it comments on 
our curriculum being robust and broad and 
this is even more so with the new Ofsted 
framework.  We are determined to continue 
our drive so that the progress of pupils is 
sustained and continues to improve.”

Worthing High School - Press Release
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23 students went to Berlin for our 
annual exchange programme with 
Goethe Gymnasiumn not appreciating 
Germany would go into Covid 
Lockdown during their trip. Despite 
this the group had an amazing time 
and were fantastic ambassadors for 
Worthing High. There were many trips 
despite the situation which included: 
Eastside Gallery,  a town quiz with 

our exchange partners,  Checkpoint 
Charlie, Fernsehturm and Berlin zoo. 
Where the polar bears are very sweet 
and the ice creams are big! Their last 
day in beautiful Berlin was spent at 
Schloss Charlottenburg and at the 
Brandenburger gate. They also ate 
quite a lot of delicious German cake!

Berlin Trip
MFL - Student Exchange Trip
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Lockdown - Food Technology Department

Great Bake Off   Challenges
The Cake Challenge
We had lots of entries for this challenge. It was lovely to see 
that several students have been baking birthday cakes and 
that others had cooked with younger brothers and sisters.

Winner: Austin Sharp
Runner up KS3: Amelia  Horsecroft
Runner up KS4: Matt Bidwell

The Rainbow Tribute Challenge
We wanted students to make something inspired by a 
Rainbow to promote the hard work of the NHS. Entries 
could be sweet or savoury. Students could make cakes, 
biscuits, breads, pastries, salads and more.

Winner: Ava Rickards
Runner up: Kaitlyn White
Runner up: Chloe Woodford

The Biscuits and Tray Bakes 
Challenge
Students made biscuits, brownies, flapjacks or cakes. 
Students were asked to think carefully about flavours and 
textures as well as the appearance of thier chosen dish.

Winner: Thomas Valantin
Runner up KS3: Sophie Pitcher
Runner up KS4: Matt Bidwell
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Great Bake Off   Challenges
The Summer Desserts Challenge
Studends made amazing Summer Desserts using fresh 
seasonal fruits.

Winner: Amelia Horsecroft
Runner up: Kaitlyn White
Runner up: Louise Griffiths

The Pastry Dish Challenge
This challenge tested students skills in rolling and shaping 
different types of pastry. They could use short crust, puff, 
filo or choux pastry.

Students entries could be a seet or savoury dish.

Winner: Sophie Pitcher
Runner up: Harry Scott
Runner up: Camille Atkins

The Beach Challenge
This was our final challenge for the term. We wanted 
students to be imaginative making something that could be 
part of a picnic or barbecue to eat at the beach or produce 
something that has a beach theme.  
We saw some wonderful entries.

Winner: Kaitlyn White
Runner up: Ava Rickards
Runner up: Louise Griffiths
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Lockdown - Art Department

WHS 
photogaphy 
competition
‘Self Reflection’
A massive thank you to everyone who has taken part 
in this year’s summer photography competition.

It was such a pleasure to see and read about the 
ways in which students, parents, carers and staff at 
Worthing High have considered and interpreted the 
theme of ‘self-reflection’.

School Staff - Sophie Taylor - Overall Winner



13

COMPETITION
ENTRIES FROM:
Key Stage 3
Zara Rye Asaipillai
Nuala Halley
Leon Taylor
Evie Gwyther
Radha Smith
Libby Scott
Amelie Purcell
Jasmine Life
Maya Mitoi
Esme Hickman
Oscar Williams
Adam Dearing
Evie Mason
Ava Rickards
William Nichol
Chloe Woodford
Leon Taylor
Scarlett Woodbridge
James Wilday 
Aaron Bylett
Daniel Moe Myint
Camille Atkins
Kieran Harrison
Ciara Griffin
James Aukett
Cameron Bashford
Xander Munro

Key Stage 4
Zara Rye Asaipillai
Nuala Halley
Leon Taylor
Evie Gwyth

Parent/Carer
Andrew Wilday
Karina Atkins
Jo Williams

School Staff
Ella Whitfield
Pan Panayiotou
Natalie Hoad
Jeanette Marsden
Sophie Taylor

Key Stage 3 - Winner

Overall student winner  
Zoe Miles
KS3 Winner
Abi Paine
Highly Recommended 
Mikki Allen

Key Stage 4 - Winners

KS4 Winner 
Anya Kovac

Highly Recommended
Kiera Hobbs 

Parent/Carer - Winners

Winner 
Victoria Paine 

Highly Recommended
Mr Moe Myint - 
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WHS LOCKDOWN STATS

In 64 
school 
days since 
lockdown 
we have:

Thank you Mr Robinson 
and Mr Beasley

in the IT Department!

- Built & distributed 125 new 	
	 laptops to staff & students 	
	 to help students and staff 	
	 work from home

- Remotely deployed the 		
	 support tool AnyDesk to 		
	 91 laptops

- Remotely deployed our VPN 	
	 service to 91 laptops

- Responded to and resolved 	
	 1908 “workfromhome” email 	
	 issues (an average of nearly 	
	 30 a day)

- Responded to and resolved 	
	 755 Support Tickets 			
	 (an average of 12 a day)

- Plus helped many other 		
	 students and staff who have 	
	 contacted the team directly!

Helping 
our NHS
Colleagues 
Staff at Worthing High made 330 visors for NHS staff 
which were distributed in early April to our local GP 
surgery and hospital.
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WHS LOCKDOWN STATS

Online 
learning
headlines
We have set 8624 
independent 
learning tasks via 
Showmyhomework 
since the start of 
lockdown up until 
13th July. 

For SAM Learning, 
we have set 25,520 
hours of independent 
learning tasks with 
students averaging 
a minimum of 31 hrs 
on the platform and 
achieving an average 
score of 65%.

Special thanks for all 
the hard work from our 

teaching staff and 
students!

Lockdown - NHS PPE

Stationery Supplies available from the 
Learning Resource Centre.  

Items can now be ordered via Wisepay.  
If you would like to order items in 
preparation for September please place 
your orders by Thursday 16th July. You 
will be notified when you can collect 
them.

Stationery 
Supplies

Parents Information
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Welcome Evenings

Welcome 
evenings  
next  
academic 
year
We will be inviting all 
parents and carers into 
school for welcome 
evenings.
Dates are as follows:

- Monday 7th September 2020 - Year 7
- Tuesday 8th September 2020 - Year 11
- Wednesday 9th September 2020 - Year 10
- Monday 14th September 2020 - Year 8
- Tuesday 15th September 2020 - Year 9

We will, of course adhere to Government/
Public Health England guidelines and details 
will be confirmed  to all parents and carers by 
the start of Term. 

We will look forward to 
meeting you.
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Science Department - Biology

Ms Petrie is 
providing 
regular 
updates
on her 
“school 
animals”.

As a Science teacher at Worthing
High I am fortunate enough to be
allowed to house animals in my
classroom. I have loved being able 
to share them and educate the 
pupils about them. The animals 
are also agreat chance to install 
the corevalues with the Creature 
Care Club bringing a sense of 
community. 

Pupils that have chosen to overcome a 
fear of snakes or insects have
shown resilience. The responsibility 
of feeding, cleaning and caring for 
an animal has needed integrity. I also 
encourage the pupils to maintain the 
animals to a high standard which has 
required them to show excellence in 
animal care. Respect is an absolute 
must when around the
animals and when working with
others they must respect others
strengths and weaknesses.

Fun Fact: Which animals can wave? 
Answer below.

Answer: In the wild, bearded dragons can be seen to wave at each other!
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We got a really exciting email 
this week from Hegarty Maths 
who’ve given us an award and 
also revealed that you have 
answered almost 600 000 
questions on there this year, 
more than 600 each on average!

This is so impressive and 
makes us very proud of you, 
our wonderful hard-working 
students.

We also found out that we are 
one of their ‘Super Schools’, 
awarded to only the top 10% of 
their 1700+ schools around the 
country.

Specifically, we won as we are 1 
of just 55 schools in the country 
in which students have watched 
over 6 months of videos, well 
done to you all, a fantastic 
achievement!

Mathematics 
Award

Maths Department - News

Another fantastic 
period of Maths work 
for Worthing High 
School students. 

Well done to our 
Champions who have 
logged the most hours 
or completed the most 
questions!

833 Hours logged

22663 Questions An-
swered.

KS3 Champions
Zach (7YI) and Rafael (7Y3)

KS4 Champions
Amber (10XY2) and Chris 
(10XY7)
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World Book Day 
photos

Learning Resource Centre
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VE Day Celebrations
Food Technology - Art - Gardening Club

Worthing High School marked the 8th May 
by providing for some of their vulnerable 
and keyworker pupils the opportunity to 
appreciate what a (socially distanced) 
VE Day celebration may have looked 
like. They prepared for this by making 
bunting, cooking cakes and digging for 
victory. These activities were all part of 
the students VE day experience, along 
with marking the 2 minutes silence to 
commemorate the 75th anniversary.

The students were also given the 
opportunity to participate in games like 
hop scotch, marbles and skipping to 
help them appreciate what playground 
activities used to look like.

A special thanks to all the staff who made 
VE day possible at Worthing High School. 

Mr Panayiotou said “It has 
been a great opportunity for 
us to commemorate the 75th 
Anniversary and to take the time 
to reflect on the sacrifices that 
were made during the Second 
World War. It also has been 
important not to forget the 
unprecedented situation we are 
all living through.”
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VE Day Celebrations
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Rugby scores in!
Week 9 of the Specsavers Southern 
Area school games has seen 
Worthing High School top the Rugby 
table.

As always great thanks for your 
efforts. Well done!

School Games - Southern Area Sport

Secondary School Rugby Leaderboard

“Excellent Result!
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SUMMER HOLIDAY OPENING
The school is open 
between 8-4pm 
throughout the summer 
holiday period. You are 
welcome to visit main 
reception to collect any 
uniform orders, library 
books or resources. Please 
ensure only one person 
comes into our reception 
area at a time.

School NEWS

GoSketch
Students in the South school have 
been enjoying GoSketch this half 
term.  Students have been creating a 
Golf team identify. They have create 
a team name, a logo,a team mascot 
and even a team crest for their 
design work.  Students have also 
been learning golf skills throughout.

Students have thoroughly enjoyed 
their time creating a playing Golf.  
We are hoping to select our T-shirt’s 
or cups and put in our orders before 
the Summer break.
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Learning Resource Centre Learning Resource Centre

Book 
Loans 

Uniform 
ordering 
for 
September 

Every Friday from 19th June (between 
9am and 12 noon, up until the end of term, 
except Inset Day on 26th June) students 
can call the LRC on the following number 
01903 229294 and request any books they 
would like to take out on loan.  Library 
staff will then see if the book is in stock 
and issue to the student. If the book is 
available, you will be given a time to come 
and collect the book from reception on 
that day. This will be between 1pm and 
3pm.
 
The books will then be placed for 
collection in reception.  The covers will 
have been sprayed with antibacterial 
spray before being issued but we advise 
they are left in the book bag for 72 hours 
before reading.  Please can we ask that 
students place any books they wish to 
return in the book box that will also be in 
reception.
 
There should only be one person in 
reception at a time, should there already 
be somebody in reception, please wait 
outside until that person leaves before 
you enter the building.

SWI/Banner have been working hard to 
ensure they are ready for the busy back to 
school period. 

During lockdown they have continued to 
service all orders as normal with a reduced 
workforce. Over the last two months 
they have worked tirelessly to overhaul 
our operational procedures to enable our 
teams to return to work safely and ensure 
we are Covid-19 secure throughout our 
entire operation. 

Please see our website for an update 
from SWI/Banner with a reminder that 
the deadline for ordering uniform for 
September is 3 August. The latest price 
list and ordering details are also available.

https://www.worthinghigh.net/
page/?title=School+Uniform&pid=42
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Friends of 
Worthing 
High School
Uniform 

Thank you for your donation of uniform so far. 

FOWHS had planned to do a used uniform sale 
but unfortunately we have been unable to do this. 
We have a selection of uniform available at a very 
reasonable price if anyone requires any please 
email FOWHS with your size requirements and we 
will have a look at availability. We are currently 
working on how we can arrange convenient drop 
off/payment. fowh@worthinghigh.net 
Blazers £10, Skirts £7, PE polo top £3, Fleece £4, 
Rugby top £4.50, Jumper £3.50 

Donation 

Uniforms wanted, please donate your barely worn 
uniforms! This is a great way to recycle and an 
affordable way to purchase uniform, all proceeds 
go back into the school. For the next few weeks 
there will be a uniform donation box located 
just outside Main Reception.  Please can you put 
the donated uniform into a bag and place in the 
collection bin. Thank you.

If you would like to take part in any please 
email: FOWHS@worthinghigh.net
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Lockdown - Design & Technology

Excellent action figure work by Year 7’s. 

Great textile work by Year 8’s.

DT Lockdown 
Projects 

Well done everyone!
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Just a few examples of some of the 
fantastic mechanism projects produced 
this year by Year 8.
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We were able to lay on 
an impromptu leavers 
assembly for Year 11 to 
remind them of what 
they have achieved. 
They are a truly 
incredible year group. 
Students were given 
the letters they wrote 
themselves in Year 7!
It was a very sad 
day but we hope 
we provided some 
memories for them 
all. They have been 
true ambassadors of 
Worthing High and we 
wish them all the very 
best.

Year 11 Leavers 
Year 11 Leavers Assembly
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Year 7 - Gardening Club

During Lock down we have been 
harvesting all the amazing vegetables 
that our Year 7 Gardening Group 
students planted earlier in spring term.

Green fingered 
gardeners at 
Worthing 
High
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Parent Information

School Social Media

Follow us on 
Twitter and visit our website
www.worthinghigh.net 

Warning: When using social media, beware of the invisible audience.

https://www.worthinghigh.net/page/?title=Free+School+Meal++Application+Process&pid=40

Free School 
Meal Covid 
Voucher
The Government supported all our families who 
are in receipt of Free School Meals with a £15 
weekly voucher starting just before the Easter 
holidays. We have issued over £44k of vouchers 
- which represents 2918 vouchers at £15 each.

If you think your child might qualify for Free 
School Meals do visit our website for more 
information on how to apply.
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PE Department - Lockdown Activities

Beat the 
teacher

Virtual challenges 

Well done to all students for completing the 
weekly ‘Beat the teacher’ challenges.  We 
have had some fantastic participation levels 
and fantastic results.  Watching your videos 
and seeing photographs of your attempts 
has really brighten our days/weeks.  So 
thank you so much for getting involved.  
Have a wonderful Summer and keep active.
Miss Field

An 
amazing 
bike ride 
Sam
Sam Ludlow and his siblings 
have cycled an amazing 100 
miles to support the NHS.

They came up with the idea 
of cycling 100 miles to raise 
£100 and said they would use 
their daily exercise to build up 
the total, continuing every day 
until they had completed the 
challenge.

They have currently raised £515.  
To make a donation, visit www.justgiving.com/fundraising/ludlowbike100 
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Virtual 
Activ8Day
What an amazing week… thank 
you so much for encouraging your 
child/children to participate in 
our first ever virtual Activ8 week.

Lots of the school got involved which was 
fantastic, and we saw some incredible 
results.  The amount of time and effort the 
students put into the daily challenges was 
great to see.  The videos and photos of 
all the challenges received brightened our 
day. It was so lovely to see so many of our 
students really enjoying themselves.

If you have been following us on twitter 
you will see it has been a very close battle 
between the communities throughout.  
However there can only be one winner of 
the virtual Activ8 event.

Well done Scarlet

Overall Community positions

1st Salvington
2nd Heene
3rd Tarring
4th Broadwater

Well done to Scarlett in 
Year 9 who has taken up 
competing in virtual running 
races since April. She has 
done a challenge every 
month, starting from 2.5km to 
a marathon in 2 weeks all for 
various charities.

We are all so proud of you. 
Well done from everyone at 
WHS.

Virtual Activ8 Week
Final results.
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Follow us 
Social Media
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@WorthingHigh
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Key Term and Event Dates for 2020/21
TERM DATES

Autumn Term

Thursday 3 September to Friday 18 December 2020
- Thursday 3 September – INSET (1)
- Friday 4 September – INSET (2)
- Monday 7 September – Year 7 Only
- Tuesday 8 September - All Year Groups
- Friday 25 September – INSET (3)

Half term break Monday 26 October to Friday 30 October 2020

Christmas break Monday 21 December 2020 to Monday 4 January 2021

Spring Term
Monday 4 January to Thursday 1 April 2021
- Monday 4 January – INSET (4)
- Tuesday 5 January – INSET (5)

Half term break Monday 15 February to Friday 19 February 2021

Easter break
Friday 2 April to Friday 16 April 2021
Friday 2 April - Good Friday
Monday 5 April - Easter Monday

Summer Term

Monday 19 April to Friday 23 July 2021
- Monday 19 April – INSET (6)
- Monday 03 May Bank Holiday 
- Friday 25 June – INSET (7)

Half term break Monday 31 May to Friday 04 June 2021
Monday 31 May – Bank Holiday

Summer break Monday 26 July to Tuesday 31 August 2021

INSET DAYS
Thursday 3 September 2020
Friday 4 September 2020
Friday 25 September 2020 
Monday 4 January 2021
Tuesday 5 January 2021
Monday 19 April 2021
Friday 25 June 2021

Year 11	 17/11/2020
Year 9	 07/01/2021
Year 10	 11/03/2021
Year 7	 25/03/2021
Year 8	 06/05/2021

Subject Review Evenings

From 6pm and 7pm on the following dates:

Year 7 – 7th September – Welcome to Worthing High School
Year 11 – 8th September – Getting ready for exams
Year 10 – 9th September – Welcome to Key Stage 4
Year 8 – 14th September  - Welcome to Year 8
Year 9 – 15th September – Welcome to year 9

Welcome Back Evenings for parents


